TOWN OF KILLINGLY

ORDINANCE SUBCOMMITTEE MEETING

Monday, April 9, 2018, 6:00PM
Room 204, Killingly Town Hall, 172 Main Street, Killingly
Meeting Minutes
1. Call To Order 

Town Manager Hendricks called the meeting to order at 6:01 PM

Members Present:  
All present
Others Present:
TM Sean Hendricks, Councilor Lynn Laberge 
2. Election of Chair

Nomination by Mr. Kerttula: Mr. Griffiths as chair.  Second by Mr. Anderson.  Nomination carries 3-0.  
3. Citizens Participation

Ms. Laberge spoke in favor the five-year review of the Charter.  A member of St. James Bingo voiced a concern about the proposed bingo ordinance.
4. Adoption of Minutes of Previous Meeting:  September 18, 2017
Motion by Mr. Kerttula to accept the minutes of the September 18, 2017 meeting as presented. Second by Mr. Anderson.  Motion carried unanimously.
5. Unfinished Business

N/A
      6.  New Business

a.  Rescission of certain ordinances
The Town Manager and Assistant Town Manager informed the members of the financial (revenue) effect of two local elderly tax relief programs—the Town has abated approximately $460,000 in the past three years.  Members were also informed that the Town is now responsible for funding state elderly tax relief programs which mirror the Town’s programs.  This will reduce the Town’s revenue by an additional $175,000 (app) each year.  The subcommittee will inform the Council at its next meeting.
b.  New local bingo/raffle ordinance
Motion by Mr. Anderson to suspend the rules to allow public participation in the discussion.  Second by Mr. Kerttula.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Town is now responsible for administering bingo and raffle regulations, which has historically been a state responsibility.  Members were presented with a proposed ordinance.  A few changes were proposed.  Staff will make the changes and present to the subcommittee at its next meeting.
c.  Discussion of formation of police commission

Members believe that an advisory-type commission is most appropriate in Killingly.  The Town Manager will solicit information from CCM and other towns, which the subcommittee hopes to use to create a local commission.  The TM will furnish members with this information when it becomes available.  This item will appear under “Unfinished Business” in subsequent agendas; it is expected that completion of this item will take several meetings.

d.  Five-year review of Killingly Town Charter

Members agreed that this item should be entertained by the full Council; consequently, the Town Council will conduct a workshop-type meeting prior to its next regular meeting.  The Council will determine whether review of the Charter is expected to lead to proposed revisions/amendments, which would trigger formation of a Charter Review Commission.  It was recommended that the Council consult members of the previous Charter Review Commission that was convened in 2012-13.
      6.   Adjournment 

**Next meeting will be 5/1/2018 to review changes to the proposed bingo/raffle ordinance, with the 


intent of forwarding proposed ordinance to the full Council for consideration.

Motion to adjourn by Mr. Kerttula at 7:12 PM.  Second by Mr. Anderson.  Motion carried unanimously.
Respectfully submitted,

Sean Hendricks
